

MONTGOMERY COUNTY COUNCIL ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND

May 25, 2021

Dear Interested Party,

The Montgomery County Council will be holding a second public hearing on the Planning Board Draft (April 2021) of the Thrive Montgomery 2050 Plan on June 29, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. If you are interested in testifying at the public hearing, please call (240) 777-7803 or sign up at the following link: https://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/COUNCIL/PHSignUp.html.

Copies of the Planning Board Draft of the Thrive Montgomery 2050 Plan can be downloaded at the following website: https://montgomeryplanning.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Thrive-Planning-Board-Draft-web.pdf.

Reference copies are available at the Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission's information desk. Please contact Khalid Afzal, Project Manager, M-NCPPC, at khalid.afzal@montgomeryplanning.org or (301) 495-4650 for further information.

If you wish to comment on the Plan and will not be testifying at the public hearing, please submit any written comments or recommendations no later than July 9, 2021. **Written testimony is given the same attention as oral testimony.** Comments should be submitted on the following website: https://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/COUNCIL/PHSignUp.html.

If you have any questions regarding the Planning Board Draft of the Thrive Montgomery 2050 Plan or the public hearing, please do not hesitate to call Pamela Dunn of our staff at pamela.dunn@montgomerycountymd.gov or (240) 777-7940.